Comment from Managing Director of IFA Consolidator firm, Perspective Financial Group Ltd

Below is a comment from Damian Keeling, Managing Director of IFA Consolidator firm, Perspective Financial Group Ltd, responding to the FSA’s advice to small IFA firms regarding their use of consolidator business models as an eventual route to exit the industry.  

The FSA is concerned about the placing of the adviser’s firms customers onto its wrap platform for ongoing servicing.  It has reminded those firms considering the consolidator route or having already taken it that they ‘must retain full responsibility for complying with all [their] regulatory obligations’.

Damian Keeling, Managing Director of Perspective Financial Group Ltd, responded:

“Perspective’s take on this would be that we wholly agree with the FSA's sentiments.  A business model that depends on aggregating purchased firms' assets onto the consolidators' own platform may well create conflicts of interest to potential consumer detriment.  This seems like a potential shot across the bows of some consolidator business models that are currently being employed in the marketplace.  The consolidator market is made up of a number of different business models, and clearly some are preferable to others in the regulator's mind.

“At Perspective, our model is emphatically not to interfere with the existing business's client arrangements.  We do not have any mandatory investment strategy, captive funds or sales mandates.  We leave the existing management to run the business as they have in the past, though there may be some cost-saving synergies, and they may benefit from a certain wholesaling effect in buying their chosen products for clients.”

For the full text of the FSA’s information to small firms on consolidators, please visit:

http://www.fsa.gov.uk/smallfirms/your_firm_type/financial/library/consolidators.shtml
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